John Joseph Moakley

149 Dorchester Street South Boston, MA. 02127

October 12, 1976

Mr. John Volunteer 9th District Avenue 9th District, MA

Dear John:

Now that the Congress has adjourned for the year, I am able to devote more of my time to some personal matters which have gone unattended.

High on my list of priorities was this short letter of thanks to you for all of your efforts on behalf of my re-election to the Congress.

Your help, and that of so many friends and neighbors, enabled me to win the Democratic Primary with almost 70% of the vote.

This display of confidence in me, as the Representative for the 9th District, was most gratifying. I know that the size of my victory was due in large part to the tireless efforts of volunteer workers such as yourself.

As you know from having worked on behalf of my re-election, there is a lot of work in a political campaign and many hands are needed. If you still have some time and would like to aid us in achieving an even greater victory in the November 2 general election, I hope you will stop by our headquarters at 149 Dorchester Street, South Boston, or call us at 269-3441.

Once again, thanks for your confidence in me.

Sincerely yours,